
































Commerce Department
Planning Division

Planning and Zoning Commission Minutes

June 15, 2006

7:00 P.M.

Mr. Roger Haas, Vice-Chairman called the meeting to order at 7: 01 p.m. Members

present in addition to the Vice-Chair were Mr. Todd Berg, Ms. Brenda Cook, Mr. John

Cuff, Mr. Danny Fesperman, Mr. Thomas Porter and Mr. Ian Prince, Mr. Barry
Shoemaker. Attending from the Planning and Zoning Division were Ms. Susie

Zakraisek, Planning and Zoning Manager, Mr. Jay Lowe, Senior Zoning Officer, Ms.

Arlena Roberts, Clerk to the Board.

There being no corrections to the May 18, 2006 Minutes, Mr. Fesperman MOTIONED,

SECOND by Mr. Berg to approve the minutes as mailed. The vote was unanimous.

New Business

Board of Adjustment Function:

The Chair introduced the first item on the agenda Conditional Use Application C- 114

1. Applicant: Water and Sewer Authority ofCabarrus County
Request: Permission to upgrade an existing public service facility.

This was a request to the Cabarrus County Plannning and Zoning Commission from the

Water and Sewer Authority ofCabarrus County for a Conditional Use. The applicant is

requesting permission to upgrade an existing public service facility.

Mr. Jay Lowe stated that there would need to be sworn testimony and since we only have

8 board members here tonight there would need to be an 8 out of 8 vote. Mr. Lowe said

he has explained to the applicant what the process would be and the applicant wants to

proceed.

The Chair swore in Mr. Jay Lowe, Senior Zoning Officer, Mr. Mark Lomax,

Construction Project Manager for Water and Sewer Authority ofCabarrus County, and
Mr. John W. Mitchem, resident.

Mr. Lowe said that he was given some pictures late by the applicant and he would like to

present to them board. He said the pictures are not the actual facility; it is to give you an

idea of what they are putting in on the property.

@

Mr. Jay Lowe, Senior Zoning Officer addressed the board presenting Application C- 114

Conditional Use and staff report. He stated that the applicant is the Water and Sewer

Authority of Cabarrus County and the owner of the property is William and Kay Smith of
Mt. Pleasant. Mr. Lowe said the applicant does have right of way on this property and
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has since 1982 and that it is an existing facility. The zoning on the property is

Countryside Residential (CR) and the location is 4001 Cold Springs Road, Concord, NC.
He said the applicant has submitted a complete application form and the additional
information required by the Cabarrus County Zoning Ordinance for a Conditional Use.
The adjacent property owners have been notified by mail and that to this point there has
been no opposition to the request. The notice of the publication was published on June
4th and June 11

th
in the Cabarrus Neighbors and a zoning public hearing sign was placed

on the property advertising the time and place of the public hearing.

Mr. Lowe said as per Section 8, Table of Committed Uses of the Cabarrus County
Zoning Ordinance, public service facilities are allowed as a conditional use in the

Countryside Residential ( CR) zone.

Mr. Lowe said the Water and Sewer Authority of Cabarrus County has maintained this

existing public waste water transmission facility since 1982. He said an upgrade to this

facility is needed in order to provide short term storage of waste water during periods of

peak flow. He said the upgrade would consist of a 48 ft diameter tank with necessary
piping. The tank would be mostly below ground, covered, and contain a passive odor
control system (no chemicals) in an effort to minimize odor emissions. The applicant has

agreed to comply with all local and state requirements. These requirements include:

roadway accesses, prevention of sediment erosion and landscaping.

Mr. Lowe said the applicant is here and can get into the specifics on how this facility
works if there any questions.

The Chair asked if there were any questions.

The Chair said he had two completed cards one from Mr. Lomax and one from Mr.
Mitchem. He asked if either would like to give any additional information.

Mr. Prince asked what a passive ordor control system is.

Mr. Mark Lomax, Construction Project Manager with the Water and Sewer Authority of
Cabarrus County, addressed the board stating what a permanent passive odor control

system would be. He said if you have a displacement in the tank, you take up volume
inside this tank, air is forced out and air is pulled in on the same accord, primarily when
the air is forced out, it would go through an odor control system which would have

something like activated charcoal system which would reduce or capture the odors that
exit the particular tank or exhaust the tank.

Mr. Prince asked if the state controls what type of filter media is used.

Mr. Lomax said not to his knowledge, this tank does not qualify for an air permit issue,

primarily they do not mandate particular types of odor control facilities at this time.
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The Chair asked ifthere were any more questions and ifMr. Mitchem had a statement

that he would like to make.

Mr. John Mitchem, Resident, asked if this would eliminate the odor that is experienced
now.

Mr. Lomax said as far as elimination of the odor that is now experienced, it would

probably help, but he cannot guarantee 100% elimination of the odor.

Mr. Mitchem said they are continuously working all the time. He said it runs over during
heavy rains and runs down the ditches. He said it is a problem and he was hoping they
would move the thing out and put a service station out there. He said it is a big problem.

Mr. Lomax said they are presently working on a chemical feeding system, an upstream
pump station. He said their operations staff is working on getting there control station

right and the feeder system right.

Mr. Mitchem said he is opposed to it and would like to see it moved out, but he knows

that is not going to happen. He said he wanted it to be on record that something needs to

be done to correct the situation we have now.

Mr. Shoemaker said in reference to Mr. Mitchem' s comments about over flow; would

part of this upgrade prevent some of the issues that he is currently experiencing with

overflow and that type of thing during heavy rains, would this basically eliminate that in

most cases?

Mr. Lomax said yes that is the primary intent of this structure at this time; to handle the

peak flows that come into the system.

Mr. Shoemaker asked how much variance would the tank experience during these times,

because that would be when the odors would probably be the most.

Mr. Lomax said typically in a down time, in other words, minimal flow; you have a

greater potential for odor then because you are not moving as much waste water. He said

as far as a variance and flow that is a very good question as far as when it would be
activated, when the tank would actually fill up and then with draw it is pretty much going
to be an every day basis. He said as far as it going to peak capacity or full tank, he
cannot tell at this particular time.

Mr. Fesperman asked what the cost was going to be.

Mr. Lomax said the estimated cost for the upgrade is $600,000.

Mr. Cuff asked if this is under the authority of the Water and Sewer Authority. He asked
if it is a regularly visited sight, if there is a schedule for maintenance and checking up on
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this, and if there is an alarm system in case the system does malfunction and we avert the

possibility of something bad happening.

Mr. Lomax said presently the regulations require that you visit a pump station at least
once per week. He said we as the Water and Sewer Authority visits this particular pump
stations twice a week. He said as far as automation or alarms, they do have alarms on the

system and they also have a radio telemetry connect which basically says you will call us

or telephone connect it will call us and place an alarm condition, it will also contact the

upstream pump station and shut it down for a period of time to allow for a response to

those particular pump stations until the problem can be resolved and resume operation.

Mr. Cuff asked if this is maintained and repaired exclusively by government employees.

Mr. Lomax said yes by Water and Sewer Authority ofCabarrus County. He said the
construction for this particular EQ Basin will not be by WSACC staff but by contract

servIces.

There being no further discussion Mr. Berg MOTIONED, SECOND by Mr. Cuff to

approve the Conditional Use Application C- 114. The vote was unanimous, Conditional
Use Application C- 114 APPROVED.

Directors Report

Ms. Zakraisek, Planning Manager said she did not have any thing to report this evening
except that the large subdivision is still moving forward and that it may be on the agenda
next month.

Mr. Fesperman asked ifthe county planning department required developers to do a

charrette.

Ms. Zakraisek said we have not added that at the county level, we strongly encourage

people to have a neighborhood meeting and our other jurisdictions are required to have

neighborhood meetings. She said we have discussed that and as we make some of those
text amendments to clean up some of the conflicting information with the last adoption of
the new standards, we will probably add it in there to make it a formal requirement.

Mr. Fesperman said it is pretty much everywhere. He was with the city a couple of years,
what ever happened to the city planning department when they hear the word charrette
and run from it, don' t get involved with it he knew that it was coming. He said they dealt
with it in Mecklenburg County and every where else it seems like all the municipalities
are putting that in. He said it works and it gives the citizens a chance to come in with a

developer before anything is concrete to sit down a look and make their suggestions.

Ms. Zakraisek said we would strongly encourage a neighborhood meeting if someone is

trying to do a conditional use application or a conditional district rezoning, like the

Wayne Brothers project that you heard a couple of months ago. Those are the places






